
Laura 

Dec 1 1911 

Dear Auntie and Sponsor, 

                                        Since you were sponsor on the day of my baptism, I 
herewith wish to thank you most heartily for your love and devotion shown to me. 
May God bless you for it. It would have been nice if you could have been present at 
my confirmation, to witness me repeating the baptismal vow. 

Dear Auntie, the hymnbook I received with grateful thanks. I would have written 
sooner but I was ill and couldn’t go to confirmation lessons the last week. 

Yesterday we had a severe thunderstorm and a little rain, but the dams are still dry. 
We have finished hay carting and have started harvesting. 

I will close with hearty regards to you all from us all, 

Your loving nephew 

Richard Saegenschnitter. 
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